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July 26, 2007

The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the Amalgamated Transit Union (ATU) Local 587, Supplemental Rail Agreement and Rail Labor Agreement for the period of the date of implementation through October 31, 2007.  These agreements will eventually cover the King County employees who work on Link Light Rail and the South Lake Union Streetcar, although no employees have yet been hired.

The enclosed documents represent over a year of negotiations between King County and ATU Local 587 to establish the terms and conditions of employment for these employees in the new Rail Section of the Metro Transit Division.  These employees will provide operations and maintenance work on the South Lake Union Streetcar and the Link Light Rail lines.

Rail Section employees at this level will be represented by ATU Local 587.  As such, it was the intention of the county to provide experienced existing ATU Local 587 members with opportunities to staff the rail projects.  Given the extensive bargaining history between Metro and ATU Local 587, it was also the intention of the county to provide these employees, many of whom will come from the ranks of Metro’s bus service, with familiar terms and conditions of employment.

The Supplemental Rail Agreement is technically an exhibit to the existing bus-side collective bargaining agreement with ATU Local 587.  It deals with issues concerning the hiring of rail employees both during the pre-revenue service start-up period and beyond.  The Rail Labor Agreement, which is an addendum to the Supplemental Rail Agreement, establishes new rail classifications and general terms and conditions of employment for rail employees.  This document is founded upon the bus-side collective bargaining agreement, although it deviates from the bus-side agreement in areas that are unique to rail.  This agreement also establishes wage rates for rail employees that are consistent with the market for comparable rail operations.

The settlement reached is a product of good-faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

If you have questions, please contact Richard Hayes, Acting Labor Relations Manager, 

at 206-205-8005 at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff



  Nancy Glaser, Interim Policy Staff Director



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget, Executive Office


James J. Buck, County Administrative Officer Designee, Department of Executive

Services (DES)


Anita Whitfield, Director, Human Resources Division (HRD), DES


Richard Hayes, Acting Labor Relations Manager, HRD, DES
